

March 12, 1975

Prof. Basil E. Gillam
Department of Mathematics
Drake University
Des Moines, Iowa 50311

Our slate of nominees is now nearly completed for our April meeting at Ames. I have assumed that you will allow us to place your name in nomination for another three year term as Secretary-Treasurer, as I stated in my letter of February 24, but would appreciate your definite response as soon as possible.

One of our nominees for Chairman-Elect has asked if he will have to join the Iowa Academy of Science during the year that he would be Iowa Section Chairman since I pointed out that he would also be Chairman of the Mathematics Section of the Iowa Academy of Science. I wrote to Bob Hanson and he responded, "Strictly speaking all chairpersons of Academy sections should be members of the Academy." Do you know what the past experience has been in this regard?

I look forward to your response at your earliest convenience. I would like to prepare a ballot for the elections. How do you feel about this?

Sincerely,

William L. Waltmann, Ph.D.

Professor and Chairman

Rill Haltman

Chairman of Nominating Committee

WLW/ck